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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF
 THE CORPORATION’S FINANCE AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE
4:00PM TUESDAY 28 FEBRUARY 2023
Held in the Pengelly Room, Main House
	Members:
	*Richard Barker;  *John Bullen;  *Henry Cox (co-opted);  *Robert Lasseter;  *Graham Ledden (Chair);  *Luke Rake (Principal);  


	In attendance:


	*Dan Knight (Chair of A*A Committee);  *Julian Tucker (Interim Finance Director); *Tom Hallam (Deputy Principal) * Alana James *Wendy Cunningham (Clerk)



* Indicates actual presence at this meeting  [Quorum = 3 Committee Members]
	ITEM NO. 
	DETAIL
	

	1. 
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no Declarations of Interest NOTED.

	

	2. 
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
None.

	

	3. 
	MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS HELD ON 22 NOVEMBER 2022
The Committee AGREED the minutes of 22 November 2022 as a true and accurate record, and APPROVED the non-confidential minutes for website publication.
 
	

	4. 
	MATTERS ARISING

The following matters arising from the meetings of 22 November 2022 were NOTED:
· Discussions regarding the signing of the KME accounts are on-going with Bishop Fleming who believe that it may be possible to sign these accounts as they can arguably be disaggregated from KMC’s going concern decision.  The Audit Manager will confirm if it is possible to include a material uncertainty disclosure for the KME accounts in order for them to be signed and filed within the deadline.
· There is no change to the position on the KMC accounts and it is not expected that these will be signed until the summer.  The ESFA and Auditors are aware of this and of the reasons why.  The Committee AGREED that there is no need to discuss this matter again until something changes regarding college funding which will allow the accounts to be signed.
	


	5. 
	MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS 

The Management Accounts for January 2023 were discussed and the following key points were noted;
· There are some big variances in the figures which will be addressed when the budget is re-forecast next month. These appear to be largely as a result of inaccurate budgeting
· The deficit is £129k. This is enhanced due to other income (Vat and sale of land) being received.
· Year end deficit is predicted to be c.£1m.

· No further costs are expected relating to apprenticeships or AEB.

· Utility costs are high due to a change in usage pattern.

· The staff costs and staff numbers are not following the same trend.  The Interim FD explained that this is due to the headcount which includes temporary event staff who are proportionately less well-remunerated.
· The cashflow will be updated next month as the £225k capital money can now be utilised for operational purposes following permission from the ESFA.  This money has to be set aside for capital in the future.  The Interim FD will note this in the management accounts.
· A re-profiling advance of £250k will be received from the ESFA in mid March.

The sale of Manor Garden Cottage was discussed.  The buyer has offered a reduced price of £400k to purchase the property as it is without the outstanding work to the heating and septic tank being completed.  It was also noted that the housing market had weakened since the original offer was accepted. The estimated cost of the work is £20k and the Committee RECOMMENDED that the Principal ask the Estate Agent to negotiate the price closer to £425k so that it could be discussed and agreed by Corporation.  This will reduce the workload on the Estates team and enable the sale to be completed more quickly. The Interim FD confirmed that the proceeds for the sale of the cottage are capital so do not affect the bottom line.
The Committee discussed maintenance and compliance issues with septic tanks across the campus and stated that this sort of work should be planned and budgeted.  The Principal confirmed that some of this work related to changes in legislation and that the Head of Estates is planning the maintenance and compliance issues but explained that she is dealing with many years of neglect in this area.  The estate is challenging and the lack of funding over the years has prevented some maintenance from being undertaken.  This is similar to the requirement to invest in IT that has been remedied over the last 3 years.  These issues will be discussed further at the Estates Committee.

	JT
LR


	6. 
	TRANSPORT CONTRACT
The Committee considered the transport tender proposal produced by Tenet.  The Principal has discussed the preferred supplier with the Principal at Plumpton College who was happy to endorse the service provided by Kura.  This company manages fleets but does not run vehicles of their own.  SMT have held a Teams meeting with the CEO and Operations Director and are confident that they can provide the service required by sub-contracting local companies.  They have an excellent app for student transport and the use of this will improve safeguarding.  
The Committee AGREED to RECOMMEND the approval of the appointment of Kura as the sole transport provider for KMC to the Corporation subject to the cancellation of the contracts previously agreed to contract hire mini buses.


	VG



	7. 
	DEBTORS REPORT
The Interim Finance Director confirmed that there were no concerns regarding the outstanding debtors and that there is no debt to write off.
The Committee AGREED that it would be useful to have an additional column on this report to show a comparison from the previous year.


	JT

	8. 
	STRATEGIC PLAN: FINANCIAL KPI’s
The Committee reviewed the financial KPI’s for Corporation and the following key points were noted;

· It is difficult to set KPI’s at the moment due to financial uncertainty.
· Changes around the ONS re-classification may have an impact on how financial health is measured.

· A budget needs to be agreed before the Financial Health can be graded.

· Operating profit will be based on the EBITDA target.

· Staff cost ratio should be below 55%.

· Commercial margins will be set during the budget process.  

· An immediate KPI is to re-forecast the budget.

· The definitive KPI’s will fall out of the re-forecasting of the budget.


	

	9. 
	CAPITAL PROJECT
No projects for discussion.

	

	10. 
	COMMERCIAL UPDATE
The management accounts show that the commercial areas are under performing due to an over optimistic budget.  A consultant has been contracted to undertake a report on commercial activity which will be shared with the Corporation once it is completed. Performance on the ground by the teams was felt by the Principal to be good, but that continued strategic development of the area was required. 
The Committee NOTED that as there is a 2-3 year booking period for weddings this needs to be kept in mind during merger negotiations as there is a risk for reputational damage and this needs to be handled sensitively.

	

	11. 
	VAT CLAIM
There are several outstanding VAT claims with HMRC.  The final tribunal has recently been heard and the VAT Consultant is confident that the two outstanding claims will be fully recoverable.  An amount of over £1m is due if the claim is successful.  
The clawback position was discussed and the Principal stated that the Newcastle College Group are making a legal challenge against their clawback.  The Principal will call them and discuss the position with them.

	LR

	12. 
	PROCUREMENT/TENDERS/VALUE FOR MONEY/CONSULTANCIES
The only major procurement item is the Transport Tender, there are no further items for discussion.

	

	13. 
	PROJECT BID UPDATE
Two capital bids have been submitted for the provision of T Levels.  These are a £1.1m bid to replace the OASC building and a £1.6m bid to improve the Construction barns.  A decision will be made during the summer.

The College made a bid through the DfE scheme to fund HE in FE and were successful.  This will allow KMC to utilise the Open University as its validating partner from September 2024 fully funded by the DfE for two years.  The OU will also help KMC to develop programmes and HE qualifications.  KMC was the only land-based college to be successful in this programme and this is hugely exciting for the College.

The College has also been successful with a bid to deliver Prison Education which was part of a SW bid for £2m.

Training opportunities with Bermuda have been agreed and the College will send 2 members of staff to Bermuda in June to deliver 10 days training. This trip will be fully funded by Bermuda and they will pay for the delivery.  In September a group of at least 10 students will come to KMC for an 8 week training programme.

	

	14. 
	RISK MANAGEMENT

The Committee considered the specific financial risks from the risk register and the following points were noted;

· The assurance level column is all green and this needs to be reviewed as the levels of assurance may differ for some risks.

· The A&A Committee will agree what assurance means and advise the other committees for clarity.
· The reference to bank covenants needs to be removed.

· A risk should be added relating to the FEC and ESFA in terms of financial performance.

· The risk register is income focused.

· The management of the relationship with the ESFA needs to be included in the risk register.

· Apprenticeships should be split from the 16-18 funding risk.

The Principal will review the risk register and update it.

	DK
LR



	15. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None.

	

	16. 
	MEETING DATES 2022/23

The following dates were NOTED:

· 2 May 2023

· 27 June 2023


	

	
	Meeting closed at 17.45 with no further business.
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